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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 14TH MARCH 2023
Present
Cllr G Shepherd (Chairman)

Cllr B Whitehead (Vice Chairman)
Cllr J Brudenell
Cllr D Stratton
Cllr T Jones
B Jones (Clerk)
2 Members of the Public

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	1.6.23
	
	To receive and note apologies for absence
There were apologies received from:-
Cllr R Ormston
Cllr D Chapman (RDC)

	
	
	

	2.6.23
	
	To receive ‘Declarations of Interest’ in items on the agenda

None.

	
	
	

	3.6.23
	
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on: 

The Minutes of the meeting held on the 10th January 2023 were approved.



	4.6.23
5.6.23

6.6.23


	
	Matters Arising

Cllr Shepherd advised information was posted on the Village Website and Village Newsletter regarding the issues with blocked drains on Pastures Green.
Cllr Shepherd contacted Paul Young in relation to the building plot. Paul advised this will be looked at and service the water drain. 
Correspondence

The Clerk reported they had received information regarding funding available for King Charles III Coronation from the District Council. The application has been submitted with the expectation the funding of £174 will be available on the 31st March. 
Village Survey
Cllr Shepherd reported the parish council received 14 responses to the survey. Copies of the results were handed out to all present at the meeting. 
Cllrs discussed the suggestions and how to share the results to the Village. The last survey response was 66%, this survey was less than a 20% response. 
It was agreed that an immediate action would be to invite the community to join a Village WhatsApp group. Information regarding the group and a GDPR statement will be published in the next Village Newsletter. 
Cllr Stratton will contact residents individually for suggestions which relate to Emergency Planning.
It was agreed that Cllr Shepherd, Cllr Brudenell and Cllr Whitehead would form a Sub-Committee to review the results and how to proceed. 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	7.6.23
8.6.23
9.6.23
10.6.23
11.6.23
	
	Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS)
Cllr Shepherd advised the sign has been installed. 
Cllr Shepherd and Cllr Whitehead had training and guidance how it operates and following an agreement with the County Council it will be moved regularly.
It was noted they are still awaiting receipt of payment. Once confirmed the Area Partnership grant of £1,000 will be paid. 
Coronation of King Charles III
The Clerk advised funding has been offered by RDC to the sum total of £174. 
The following events have been arranged:

· Saturday 6th May a joint celebration evening at Newton Le Willows Hall and Patrick Brompton Village Hall.
· Sunday 7th May a bring and share afternoon at Patrick Brompton.

Tickets will be available for Saturday 6th May by the 1st April. 

Cllrs discussed the events and how to spend the funding that will benefit the Village. 
Cllr Brudenell proposed to reimburse the Events Committee a sum of up to £100 for bunting etc. Cllr Whitehead seconded this and was carried unanimously.
It was agreed for Cllr Stratton to enquire and source a cost of a plaque to be potentially installed in the bus shelter. 
Parish Charter Consultation

Draft Parish Charter Consultation documents from the newly formed North Yorkshire Council have been made available to all Parish Councils in North Yorkshire.  The documents outlined the proposals and working arrangements between the new Council and Parishes.
Cllr Jones explained the premise and purpose for the consultation.
It was agreed for Cllr Shepherd to re-send the consultation documents to the Cllrs and receive any feedback by close of play on the 26th March to enable a response to be submitted. 
Finance & Payments

Receipts & Payments

The Clerk outlined the current financial position of the Council and the accounts are appended to the minutes.
The Clerk advised following the purchase of the VAS the accounts are currently de minished. The Council has enough funds for expected payments until the 2023/24 Precept is paid in April 2023.
The Clerk to email a copy of the report to Cllrs following the meeting. 
The Clerk advised she was to contact Skipton Building Society to understand to administrative arrangements and procedures for accessing the funds if required. 
Planning & Planning Updates

Cllr Shepherd advised the planning application which was submitted for a Conversion and Extension of Existing Barn to Provide Ancillary Accommodation for the Main House at Dalesend has been approved.
It was noted one of the considerations of approval was the access crosses an area of Registered Village Green at the entrance to the property off the main road, passing the frontage of Lodge House. Measures are to be taken to protect the Registered Village Green during the construction works.


	
	
	

	12.6.23
13.6.23
14.6.23
15.6.23
	
	Reports from other bodies including the District Council and the County Council
This was Cllr Ormston last serving meeting as a District Councillor for the Lower Wensleydale Ward. Cllrs expressed their thanks to Cllr Ormston for his support and contribution to Parish matters since his appointment as District Councillor. 
The Chair has subsequently written note of thanks to Cllr Ormston.

Cllr Shepherd advised that when the new North Yorkshire Council is officially formed on the 1st April 2023, Cllr Jones will be the Parishes only Councillor contact. 

Cllr Jones reported that the Council Tax has been increased by 4.99% due to national inflation. 

Cllr Jones advised North Yorkshire will gain further devolved responsibilities from the Government and this will include the appointment of a Mayor, which will also cover York.
The Community Events Committee are meeting on the 14th March to discuss final arrangements for King Charles III Coronation celebrations. 

Mrs Whitehead reported a litter picking event will take place on 26th March, 11am, meeting at the Old Schoolroom. 
On the 29th April, Coronation bunting will be hung in the Village. The Events Committee would like to encourage the community to get involved and hang their own if applicable. 

The Village show and BBQ will take place on the 17th July 2023. 
Defibrillator Rota 
April – Cllr Brudenell
May – Cllr Stratton
Urgent Matters
Nothing to report. 

Date and time of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the village Annual meeting would be on 16th May 2023 at 7pm. This will be followed by the Parish Council AGM, and this then will be followed by a PC Ordinary Meeting.
The meeting closed at 21.05pm

	
	
	


PATRICK BROMPTON PARISH COUNCIL
Bethan Jones- Parish Clerk

e:  pbparishcouncil@gmail.com
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